
ARRAN DEER MANAGEMENT GROUP

Minutes of Group Meeting held via Teams video call 25th October 2021
1. Attendance & Apologies 
	Name               (Organisation)
	Present
	Apology
	Name (Organisation)
	Present
	Apology

	Mr. J. Gibbs        (Chairman)
	Y
	
	Dr J Newman (minutes)
	Y
	

	Mr. C.J.G. Fforde (A.Est & Sx Est)     
	Y
	
	Mr. J. McKinnon        (Sx.Est)
	Y
	

	Mr. N Wright       (A. Est)
	Y
	
	Andy Walker (FLS)
	Y
	

	Mr Davie Anderson (DE)
	Y
	
	Mr K Bone (Glenkiln)

	Y
	

	Mr S Hearton (FLS)

	Y
	
	Stewart Lambie (Guest)
	Y
	

	Ms. K. Sampson     (NTS)
	Y
	
	Richard McMaster (Guest)
	Y
	

	Ms G Foster (Nat Scot)
	Y


	
	Claire Wilson (NTS)
	Y
	

	Mr Ian Cornforth (Nat Scot) 
	Y
	
	Martin Ross
	
	Y

	
	
	
	Jamie Hammond
	
	Y


2.  Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting
The minutes of the meeting held 7th May 2021 were approved as circulated.
3.  Matters Arising
Action 13.2 (23rd Oct 20) – Charles Fforde reported that the new chill was up and running at Brodick. Action closed
Action 7.1: No progress has been made on what constitutes a grouse moor. Gail Foster to continue to pursue.

Action 10.2: Gail Foster reported that the biodiversity challenge fund may be opened again at the end of the year however there was no specific funding for community liaison. Action closed.
Action 12.1 – Fire plan has been reviewed and revised.  Meeting yet to be held with local fire officer and it is hoped this will be done over the winter.
All other actions covered within agenda items.

4.  Review of 2021 Stag season
Both Arran Estates and Dougarie Estate commented on the good condition of the stags on the hill.

Dougarie noted the first roars were heard on the 17th in forestry and 20th on the hill.
Richard McMaster said there were no figures for the south end as the farmers only cull when damage is being done. Kenny Bone said his are within the 11 noted.

The figures for the cull for the group are as follows:-
	
	Stags

	
	Open Hill
	Agri land
	Wood land

	
	In 
	Out 
	In 
	Out 
	In 
	Out 

	Arran
	88
	
	46
	
	0
	

	NTS
	8
	
	
	
	
	

	Dougarie
	23
	
	1
	
	2
	

	FLS
	
	
	
	
	210
	

	Other
	
	
	11
	
	
	

	Totals
	119
	270


Action 4.1: J McKinnon to get figures for cull in farming areas as this may assist FLS with planning.
5.  Hind Cull Targets for 2021/2022
Following the count the intended cull figures on open hill and agricultural land were noted as:-
	Provisional cull targets
	Hinds 

	Arran Estate & NTS
	230 + calves

	Dougarie Estate
	25 - 30 + calves

	FLS
	225

	Other / farmland
	Not declared


There was some discussion of the merits for a summer count.  No decision was agreed and it was decided to revisit this at the next meeting. This was raised again in AOCB.
6.  Habitat Impact Assessment
Everyone has undertaken some HIA’s.  Linzi Sievwright was not available but will be asked to discuss the data findings at the next meeting. Everyone agreed that it was imperative to keep tracking the data.
Kate Sampson commented that the number of plots has changed and they are now only doing 15 sites.  Jamie Gibbs said the minimum number needs to be achieved but if more done that will improve the data and can only be seen as a positive.

Jamie McKinnon is doing 30 sites.

Davie Anderson stated he was a little behind and needed to get some more done.

It was noted that there is a financial impact to sending the data to Linzi Sievwright for analysis.

Action 6.1: Jamie Gibbs to ask Linzi Sievwright to attend next meeting.

7.  Nature Scot Update
Ian Cornforth reported that they hope to roll out best practice training and how to get the best out of data with regard to HIA in woodland.  It’s hoped this will be provided to DMGs early next year and that HIA’s can then commence in woodland areas along with the open land assessments.  He commented that HIA is a bedrock of deer management going forward to decide appropriate densities p/km especially in site specific areas.

Mention was also made of using drones and AI with image intensifiers to replace current deer counting methods.  No change in the legal requirements and it is hoped these low carbon technologies will be in place in a few years but not yet as research is ongoing.
IC also mentioned some research that may be of interest regarding the disturbance on breeding birds and raptors from drones and helicopters.  This prompted some general discussion on the use of drones with Kate Sampson stating they are trying to reduce the amount of recreational drones in Glen Rosa but they are doing their own small trial with a drone to count deer in the fenced area.  An issue seems to be battery life.

8.  Forestry and Land Scotland Update  
Andy Walker reported that Larch disease is a major issue so the decision to fell out all larch over the next 5 -6 years has been taken. 

Andy Walker informed the group that he is retiring at the end of March 2022 but the post is to be advertised and it is hoped someone will be in place before he goes.
Jamie Gibbs put on record the thanks of the group for all the work Andy Walker has done on the DMG over the years and wished him a happy retirement as this may be his last meeting.

9.  National Trust Update
Claire Wilson introduced herself; she started with NTS at the end of August as the Estate surveyor for the SW region.  Kate Sampson also informed the group that Brodick Estate had a new operations manager, Stewart McKinnon.

Kate Sampson went on to report that the large fenced off area in Glen Rosa had the gates open for the rut and that most of the deer had now vacated the area so very few deer were left inside.  It will now be possible to assess the effectiveness of the electric fence as to whether it keeps the deer out.  Inevitably there has been some damage and loses due to deer and the dry summer so it is hoped to do more planting in the winter.
10.  Community Liaison Update
Charles Fforde reported that he had been unable to secure any dates with the high school as those offered clashed with the stalking season and new dates need to be pursued for late February / March. Kate Sampson, Jamie McKinnon, Davie Anderson and FLS are all prepared to give talks for awareness to the high school. 
Charles Fforde said no young people were coming forward to offer help with Ghillie/HIA but raised again the issues with H&S with regard to work experience for young/untrained people on the hill.  
Jamie Gibbs said H&S is important but the main purpose is to get people interested and that the group needed to do more with the local community and could engage by linking with the FLS stands at events such as the Highland Games and Agricultural show.

Overall the group thought there may be other opportunities such as assisting with HIA’s where machinery or driving were not involved.

Gail Foster mentioned the Rural Youth Network as they may have ideas on how to attach people and may already have something in place.

Nick Wright raised the possibility of the Princes Trust which targets 16-24yr olds and may fund training. Previously this has been used for forestry.

Action 10.1:  Charles Fforde to firm up dates with the High School for some talks.

Action 10.2:  Charles Fforde to progress engaging with the wider community
Action 10.3:  All to think of ideas for engagement and forward to Jamie Gibbs

Action 10.4: Gail Foster to provide link for Rural Youth Network to the group

Action 10.5: Nick Wright and Charles Fforde to investigate use of Princes Trust.
11. Deer Management Plan

Jamie Gibbs reported that the plan now virtually covers the whole island. Victor Clements has updated all the maps and the website has been updated. Up to date figures for culls and the minutes need to be uploaded to the website.

Jamie Gibbs said there were very few public enquiries.  Kate Sampson had had a few enquiries about deer welfare following a talk she had given.
12. DMG finance

A long discussion around the financing of the DMG engaged the whole group. Jamie Gibbs shared a proposal based on numbers of deer culled and variable £ per head set against the costs of the group (see Appendix). This only included the main parties and is further complicated by FLS paying centrally.  The finances have been overlooked with insufficient funds in the account and Jamie Gibbs paying the last invoices for Victor Clements himself.

Charles Fforde asked if anyone was aware of any funding available for data collection such as deer counts and HIA.  Gail Foster was not aware of anything but would investigate.
There was some discussion around payments that are included in AECS and whether a percentage of this could be used to top up any other contributions, however not everyone gets these payments and the scheme is costly to get onto.
Jamie Gibbs went through the anticipated/estimated expenses by heading and where costs fall such as those for Linzi Sievwright, the surplus on the proposal would cover unexpected or additional bills.
The contribution from farmers was discussed, however it was acknowledged that they only shoot deer that are causing problems and may be resistant to paying the DMG which in turn may distort any cull figures if they had to pay. It was felt that accurate figures would be more beneficial that the small amount of revenue.  Stuart Lambie said he would be happy to contribute and asked if the deer could be put through the larder. Charles Fforde agreed provided they met the same criteria for QA, paperwork etc.  Kenny Bone said his deer went to the Arran Butcher but he would be happy to pay his share.

Jamie Gibbs said those who use the larder and are happy to contribute should and requests could be made from the others.
Steven Hearton said he would require a letter for any additional amount that the FLS was required to pay to the local group so he could submit it to his seniors.

In summary it was agreed on a £6 head fee for the group with 2 payment dates one at the end of the stag season and the second at the end of the cull season.

Action 12.1: Gail Foster to research if any funding available to assist with data collection.
Action 12.2: Jamie Gibbs to provide letter to Steven Hearton re additional funding requirements.

Action 12.3: Jamie Gibbs and Jackie Newman to raise appropriate invoices. 
13.  AOCB
1. Charles Fforde raised the possibility of dividing the maps into smaller reporting areas as this may be more beneficial. 
2. Jamie McKinnon asked about dates for the spring count.

3. Charles Fforde raised again the issue of a summer count and that the spring count may miss some of the natural mortality if the spring count is early. Ian Cornforth felt it would be useful to get a handle on deer movement. Jamie Gibbs pointed out the spring count is timed so as not to interfere with the lambing and is dependent on a break in the weather. The staffing costs were also raised and that there was no requirement to do an additional count. It was agreed to discuss again at the next meeting.

4. KB and SL requested they would like to be involved in any muirburn plan.

Action 13.1: Jamie McKinnon and Davie Anderson to look at maps and work out appropriate areas.
Action 13.2: Jamie McKinnon, Davie Anderson and Kate Sampson to liaise and pencil in a date for the count.

Action 13.4: Kate Sampson to add Kenny Bone and Stuart Lambie to the fire plan group.

14.  Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting of the Arran DMG Friday 6th May 2022.
Appendix 1

Arran Deer Management Group Profit & Loss Account for 2021/22

[image: image1.emf]Budget Actual YTD

 

2021-22 2021-22

Income

Subscriptions (£) (£)

Dougarie Estate 348 168

Arran Estate 2250 630

National Trust for Scotland 48 48

Forestry Land Scotland 1300 420

Glenkiln 0 0

Glen Shurrag 0 0

Machrie & Dereneneach 0 0

Bank Interest 0 0

Total Income 3946 1266

Expenditure

ADMG Subscription 1244 564

Secretarial expenses 400

Meeting Expenses 100

Updating DMP 700 700

Marketing 200

Website 200

Other expenses

Total Expenditure 2844 1264

Surplus(Deficit) 1102 2

Opening Balance at 1 April 2021 0 0

Surplus / (Deficit) in year 1102 2

Closing Balance at 31 March 2022 1102 2



